MINUTES OF DEWLISH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
27th September 2018
										
			
Councillors present:										
Cllr S Crabb, Cllr B Hyams, Cllr F Ross, Cllr A Fisher and Cllr D Trebilcock

Also present

1 member of the public

1.	Co-option of a new Parish Councillor for Dewlish
Mr Chris Uden was co-opted as the new Parish Councillor for Dewlish.

2.	Apologies for absence
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr’s B Ross, Haynes (WDDC) and Ireland (DCC) sent apologises.

3.	Declaration of pecuniary and other interests
Cllr Crabb declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 9.

4.	Minutes of previous meeting dated 26th July 2018
These were agreed as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

5.	Matters Arising from previous minutes
There were no matters arising.

6.	Democratic Half Hour
Concerns were raised on trees overhanging the Highway.
The Clerk would contact the relevant authority.

7.	Chairman’s report
There were no matters to report.
	
8.	Reports from County and District Councillors
Cllr Ireland had sent in a report.
There were no questions from the Councillors.

9.	To receive a reports on the following matters and to agree actions

	Planning
	Whitelands House
	The Parish Council supported this application

	Manor Farm – update
	The Parish Council had no further comments to add to the previous submission

	Highways
	There were no issues

	Footpaths
	There were no issues.

	Village Hall
	Cllr Hyams they preparations were under way for firework night and that the coffee 	mornings were a great success.

10.	To receive a finance report including payments for authorisation
The following payment was approved and authorised for payment:

Wayne Lewin		Wages		383		692.16

The Clerk confirmed that at this point in the financial year the Precept was well under budget.

11.	Dewlish transport
Cllr Trebilcock stated that she was continuing to press for the general public to use school buses and was looking forward to hearing from Oliver Letwin in the near future.

12.	Piddle Valley Bus Service
The Parish Council fully supported the Puddletown Area Parish Council in their propositions for additional bus services.

13.	Purchase of wooden posts for war memorial
Cllr F Ross confirmed these were ready to be installed.

14.	Dewlish in bloom 2019
Cllr Uden was in the initial stages of organising the above event. It would take the form of open gardens, cream teas and a concert. The date would be the weekend of 22/23 June 2019.
The Parish Council were in full support of this initiative.

15.	Initial Precept discussion
Councillors agreed that the Precept should remain at the current level.
The Clerk would produce an initial draft for the next meeting.

16.	Agenda items for the next meeting
Precept 2019/20

17.	Date of Next Meeting	
The next meeting was confirmed as 29th November 2018

Signed	Chairman

Date				2

